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MINUTES
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING
BROOKINGS COMMON COUNCIL
JULY 31, 1972

The meeting was called to order at 8:05 p.m. by Mayor Les
Williams. Members present were: Councilwoman Wilma Kemp and
Councilmen Rush Long, William Higham, and Cal Gorte.

This special meeting was called for the purpose of making
a decision on recommendation from the State Public Health
Division. This request was that the City withhold issuing any
building permits until the Brookings Utilities Co. provides
water to City residents that is adeguate, safe, and potable water
supply for drinking, culinary, and household uses.

Mr. Fred Starkweather, attorney for Brookings Utilities Co.,
informed the Council that Mr. Bankus has agreed to comply with
what the State requires. Mayor Williams also stated that Mr.
Bankus had informed him also that they are ready to meet the
requirements that have been set forth by the State Public Health
Division. The Brookings Utilities Company had requested that
the State Engineer come to Brookings and go over the present

water system with Mr. Bankus and show him exactly what is to be done

to meet the requirements. Mr. Bankus was informed that

Mr. Cornelius C. Bateson, Administrator, would be in Brookings
on August 21, 1972. The Council requested that they also meet
with Mr. Bateson.

MOTION was made by Councilman Long, seconded by Councilman
Higham and carried unanimously that the request of State Public
Health Division, to withhold issuing building permits, be held
in abeyance until the Council meets with Mr. Bateson.

MOTION was made by Councilman Long, seconded by Councilman
Higham and carried that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting
was then adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

ATTEST:
| - ;

Naxtorees 8 . o Korszasm
RECORDER-TREASURER




